Minutes 

The University of Toledo Board of Trustees

Clinical Affairs Committee Meeting

May 11, 2015
	Committee Chair Mr. Gary P. Thieman was present with Committee members Dr. S. Amjad Hussain, and Ms. Sharon Speyer.  Student Trustees Dr. Laura E. Halpin and Mr. Daniel D. Arendt were absent.  Other Trustees attending included Mr. Steven M. Cavanaugh, Mr. Jeffrey C. Cole and Mr. Joseph H. Zerbey.  Mr. Zerbey appointed all Trustees present at the meeting as voting members for this meeting. University Council Representative Dr. Ajay Singla was present. Others in attendance were Mr. Dan Barbee, Mr. John Barrett, Mr. Thomas Biggs, Ms. Diane Cappalletty, Dr. Christopher Cooper, Ms. Meghan Cunningham, Mr. David Cutri, Mr. Ronald Goedde, Dr. Kristen Keith, Mr. Chuck Lehnert, Ms. Vanessa McCray, Ms. Margaret McFadden, Mr. William Messer, Jr., Mr. David Morlock, Dr. Nagi Naganathan, Mr. Pete Papadimos, Dr. Thomas Schwann, Dr. Carl Siro, Ms. Joan Stasa, Mr. Jason Toth, and Mr. Tony Urbina.

	ATTENDANCE

	The meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. by Trustee Thieman at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel room.

	CALL TO ORDER

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to waive the reading of the minutes from the April 13, 2015 Committee meeting and approve them as written.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh, and approved by the Committee.

	APPROVAL OF MINUTES

	Mr. Ron Goedde, UTMC Finance Officer, provided the Committee with information about FY 2015 financials and the FY 2016 budget.  Information about the FY15 March year-to-date budget was presented and explained to the Committee compared to FY14 figures.  The same was done for the FY15 forecast.  Mr. Goedde discussed the FY15 forecast non-recurring issues, as well as the FY15 forecast structural issues.  FY 16 budget assumptions were outlined, both favorable and unfavorable, and the FY16 budget was presented.  The FY15 financials focused on fixing:  the patient experience; staffing for the clinical volume, reduction of overtime; revenue cycle; union contract; and electronic health records.  The FY16 budget plans to focus on:  improving the bottom line, revenue cycle improvements offset by trends in payer mix; a favorable volume; and, for UTMC to continue to invest in quality, patient safety, and patient satisfaction.  

	UTMC FINANCIAL UPDATE AND

FY 2016 BUDGET ASSUMPTIONS


	Mr. Tony Urbina, Service Excellence Officer, was invited to present on the patient experience.  Mr. Urbina stated that focusing on the patient experience is: just the “right” thing to do; it builds on the institution’s reputation and public reporting; and, the results are tied to reimbursement by the Centers for Medicaid and Medicare.  He discussed the grading tool which is the Hospital Consumer Assessment of Healthcare Providers and Systems (HCAHPS) – Patient Satisfaction Survey, past results, and the current focus/results.  The HCAHPS Survey is government mandated and contains 32 questions, within 8 domains, with 2 global questions.  This survey affects the Centers for Medicaid/Medicare (CMS) reimbursement through Value Based Purchasing (VBP); Centers for Medicaid/Medicare Star Rating; and, HCAHPS results are reported quarterly by CMS.  Mr. Urbina displayed a pie chart overview of VBP showing the weighted distribution of incentive payments tied to HCAHPS results:  20% for both clinical process of care and efficiency, and 30% for both outcome and patient satisfaction.  CMS Star Ratings and HCAHPS results designates that a 5 Star System is the top rating and this is a formula based on 11 HCAHPS domains.  Mr. Urbina shared comparison information about Toledo competition from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 – UTMC received a 2 Star rating, the lowest rating for Toledo.  The patient experience vision for UTMC is to be the best in Toledo. A strategy was outlined by Mr. Urbina showing key factors to focus on in providing excellent patient care.  The Net Promoter Score (NPS) is based on the perspective that every business’ customers can be divided into three categories:  detractors, passive and promoters.  Mr. Urbina showed the results of NPS for years 2013, 2014, and 2015 and stated that when the NPS percentage increases, a higher level of customer loyalty can be expected, as well as progress in overall patients’ perspective and organizational growth.  Success stories were explained to the Committee in the areas of Quality and Safety for Hospital Acquired Infection reductions, increase in Patient Experience in communications with doctors, and with HCAHPS results for the 2014 and 2015 period comparison for a patient hospital rating of 9 or 10 and those patients that would recommend the hospital. In summary, patient care is improving; quality, safety and experience are not trade-offs; and to sustain momentum, we must continue to purposefully focus an engage both the internal and external customer.  

	THE PATIENT EXPERIENCE


	Trustee Thieman requested a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss privileged information related to the evaluation of medical staff personnel appointments and quality reporting.  The motion was received by Trustee Zerbey, seconded by Trustee Speyer, and a roll call of the Committee was taken by Ms. Stasa:  Mr. Cavanaugh, yes; Mr. Cole, yes; Dr. Hussain, yes; Ms. Speyer, yes; Mr. Thieman, yes; and, Mr. Zerbey, yes.  After all discussions were complete, the Committee exited Executive Session. 

	EXECUTIVE SESSION

	Mr. Thieman requested a motion to approve the Chief of Staff Report as presented in Executive Session.  The Chief of Staff Report included:  2 new medical staff applications; 1 new Allied Health professional staff application; Allied Health professional staff reappointments; 2 new requests for additional privileges; a revised clinical privileges form for Neurology; and 2 medical staff and Allied Health Professional staff resignations.  A motion for approval was received from Trustee Hussain, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Committee.


	CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT 


	With no further business before the Committee, Trustee Thieman adjourned the meeting at 11:55 a.m.
	ADJOURNMENT


CHIEF OF STAFF REPORT

May 11, 2015

New Medical Staff Applications

Anil Mathew, MD 

           
Internal Medicine- Cardiology 


Internal Medicine Privileges, Cardiovascular Lab- Diagnostic Cardiology, Moderate Sedation 


Eileen Quinn, MD 


Pediatrics


Pediatric Privileges


Active Staff Status 

New Allied Health Professional Staff Applications


Noha Elnagar, PA-C 


Internal Medicine Service 


Physician Assistant Privileges 


Sponsoring Physician: Juan Jaume, MD

Allied Health Professional Staff Reappointments

See Attached Log (for those no adverse information found)

Request for Additional Privileges

Nael Bahhur, MD 


Emergency Medicine


Emergency Medicine Urgent Care Privileges


Sleiman Smaili, MD 


Obstetrics and Gynecology


daVinci Robotic Surgical System 

Revised Privilege Form


Neurology Privilege Revision

Medical Staff and Allied Health Professional Staff Resignations

Patrick White, MD


Effective: 04/13/15


Service: Surgery 


Reason: Chose not to reappoint


Wade Banker, MD


Effective: 04/13/15


Service: Radiology


Reason: Chose not to reappoint

